Lynchburg Parking Authority Minutes
Tuesday, June 10, 2014
3:00 P.M. – 4:00 P.M.

City Hall – Second Floor, Training Room 
900 Church St., Lynchburg, VA, 24504



Members Present: 	Chairman, Brandon Farmer
			Council Member, Randy Nelson
			Thorne McCraw
Jackie Wilkes
Urs Gabathuler
Tobi Jaeger
Ed Koepenick

Members Absent: 	None
			
Staff Present:	Kim Payne, David Malewitz, Kyna Thomas, Tina Barrera, Gwen Carter, Youlanda Williams, Phyllis Garlick, Cheryl Jackson, Don DeBerry, Gaynelle Hart, Lee Newland, Kent White

Others Present:	Alicia Petska (News & Advance)


The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Brandon Farmer.

The December 10, 2013 meeting minutes were approved unanimously.

Introduction of New Staff Members
Councilman Nelson asked Mr. Payne to introduce the new Parking Manager, David Malewitz.  Mr. Malewitz acknowledged the Parking Staff.  Mr. Payne expressed his appreciation to Kyna Thomas for serving as Acting Parking Manager and Cheryl Foxx Jackson for coming out of retirement to assist in the office.

Comments from the Public
None

Comments from Authority Members
Mr. Koepenick questioned if Mr. Malewitz had read any of the minutes from previous meetings and specifically about the 12th and Commerce Street parking deck.  Councilman Nelson recommended that Mr. Malewitz review the minutes from the past 12 to 24 months.  The Authority unanimously agreed to continue having the meetings monthly on the second Tuesday of each month at 3 o’clock.  Mr. Malewitz was asked if he had a tentative plan.  He stated that his first priority is to contact Duncan Solutions in an effort to correct the problems we are having with the pay stations and the system in general.  He is also in the process of reviewing the contract. He was asked to make a recommendation within the next 30 days.  
Mr. Koepenick asked that Mr. Malewitz review the minutes and the progress the Authority has made toward the 12th and Commerce Street parking deck.  
Ms. Jaeger asked that Mr. Malewitz review the consultant reports and offer his viewpoint.  
Mr. Koepenick had two concerns:  The retailers and the “no enforcement” on Saturdays and the pay station credit card problem.  Mr. Malewitz’s first recommendation is new signage and as the budget may allow using personnel and enforcement.  
Mr. Gabathuler asked that the implementation process be sped up at least by September or October.  Ms. Jaeger asked about the Community Market parking issues.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Nelson questioned if vendors pay to park.  
Councilman Nelson recommended that Mr. Malewitz be given 30 days to review these issues and be ready to discuss at the July 8th meeting.  Councilman Nelson asked Mr. Malewitz if he had any questions for the Authority members.  He stated he was creating a priority list.  
Mr. Koepenick acknowledged the great job the Ambassadors are doing.
The next meeting is July 8, 2014 at 3 pm.
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